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Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending June 23, 2017. 
 

1. Meeting Notes  
 

The next City Council meeting is scheduled for 
Tuesday, June 27th, beginning with Closed Session at 
5:30 PM, followed by the regular meeting at 6:30 PM.  
The agenda may be found by clicking this link:  
Richmond City Council Agenda Packet. 

 
2. Fiscal Year 2017-18 Operating and Capital Improvement Budget 

 
Over the last several fiscal years, it has been a challenge to prepare balanced 
budgets while still trying to meet the growing needs of the community. Average 
annual growth in the Cityôs top three revenue sources has averaged less than 1.5% 
per year during the past nine years ï a level well below inflation. It was only in fiscal 
year 2016-17 that the Cityôs property taxes finally exceeded pre-recession levels that 
existed eight years earlier. These revenue struggles were against the backdrop of 
significantly higher costs, especially pension-related costs, and an aging 
infrastructure. Achieving budget balances and favorable operating results during the 
past three fiscal years has created difficult policy choices for the City Council, but 
these difficult choices were successfully made. 
 
While fiscal year 2017-18 was, in many ways, no less difficult in achieving financial 
goals, Finance Department staff was able to work closely with the various City 
departments to craft a budget that I believe offers a stable baseline for the coming 
years.  At the June 20th Richmond City Council meeting, City staff presented to the 
City Council a balanced budget (a whopping $442 surplus!) that is being 
recommended for adoption at this coming Tuesdayôs June 27th City Council meeting. 
 
I would like to acknowledge in this report the efforts of Finance Director Belinda 
Warner, Budget Administrator Markisha Guillory, members of their budget team, and 
staff members in the various departments that are charged with managing the 
money.  They have worked hard to prepare collectively a financial plan that sets the 
City on a strong financial course.  
 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
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3. Community Services Department Secures Over $350,000 in Grants During the 

Month of June 
 
June is turning out to be a great month for the Community Services Department to 
receive grants.  This past month, the department was awarded six grants to support 
programs, activities, and capital improvement projects. 
 
Last week, we received word that the Community Services Department was the 
recipient of two state grant awards from the California Department of Parks and 
Recreation for outdoor basketball courts.  The John F. Kennedy Park Basketball 
Court proposal received $182,740, and the Unity Park Basketball Court proposal 
was awarded $167,650. The State Department of Parks and Recreation received 
166 competitive grant proposals requesting over $16 million in funding; Richmond 
was one of only 25 grant recipients statewide.  Moreover, Richmond was the only 
community in the state to receive two grant awards. 
 
The Community Service Departmentôs Achieve Summer Camp received two $1,000 
grants from the Richmond Community Foundationôs Summer Mini-Grants Program 
to engage youth in meaningful activities during the summer.  The Shields-Reid 
Community Center will use its funds to install a bike and pump repair station near 
the center to teach kids bike repair techniques. Staff and participants of the summer 
camp program at the Parchester Community Center will conduct a community clean 
up. 
 
The Richmond Community Foundation (RCF) also awarded two $1,000 grants to 
support the John F. Kennedy Park Summer Neighborhood Camp.  In conjunction 
with the West Contra Costa Unified School Districtôs summer lunch program, RCFôs 
Summer Reading Celebration Grant will provide new books and reading circles to 
children between the ages of 0-8 and their families.  Funding from the Richmond 
Community Foundationôs Summer Mini-Grants Program will also support the 
neighborhood campôs water safety program for kids at the Richmond Swim Center. 
 
We appreciate the generosity of our grant donors, and the efforts by City staff 
members that were involved in preparing and submitting applications for these grant 
programs.  
 

4. 3rd of July Fireworks 
 
Join us for the annual 3rd of July Fireworks show! This will be a free, family-friendly 
event featuring live music by the Oakland Symphony, food, and spectacular 
fireworks across the San Francisco skyline! Please call (510) 620-7693 for more 
information. 
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5. The 2017 Richmond Community Survey is Available Online! 
 
One of the best ways to improve Richmondôs services is to ask the people that live 
here what they think. With this in mind, the City of Richmond is pleased to announce 
that all Richmond residents are now invited to participate in the 2017 
Community Survey online!  
 
Richmond residents not randomly selected to participate in the survey now have an 
opportunity to have their opinions heard. The community-wide version of the survey 
is now available online at http://bit.ly/richmondca2017 in Spanish and English. The 
deadline to participate in the online opt-in survey is Monday, July 3, 2017.  
 
If you were selected to participate in the written survey, please return the completed 
survey as soon as possible. 
 
Your input can help make the City of Richmond a better place to live, work, and play. 
Feel free to contact the City Managerôs Office with your questions at 510-620-6512. 

 

http://bit.ly/richmondca2017
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6. Notice of Development Opportunity ï Macdonald Avenue Corridor Properties 
 
All interested developers are encouraged to review the RFQ/P ï highlighting four 
Opportunity Sites ï intended to serve as major activity centers that will facilitate the 
economic and cultural heart of the City, and connection to the greater Bay Area. 
 
Each site is within walking distance of the Richmond Multi-Modal Transit Station ï 
with access to BART, Amtrak, and AC Transit ï as well as assets including the 
Kaiser Richmond Medical Center and the East Bay Center for the Performing Arts.  
 
The Richmond City Managerôs Office is accepting first-round development proposals 
until July 7th, 2017 at 12:00 PM (PST). A copy of the Request for Qualifications and 
Proposals is accessible at www.ci.richmond.ca.us/opportunitysites. All attachments 
and questions are available on the website. 
 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/opportunitysites
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Please contact Mike Uberti at mike_uberti@ci.richmond.ca.us or (510) 620-6512 for 
more information. 
 

7. Blood Drive Donors Needed 
 
On Tuesday, June 27th, from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM, join the Community Services 
Department as we roll up our sleeves and help save lives! We are proudly partnering 
with the American Red Cross to host a blood drive.  
 
Do you know that each pint of blood we collect can help save up to three lives? Pay 
it forward and make an impact on people in our community and across the country. 
We are very excited about the drive and I hope you are too! 
 
The American Red Cross bus will be parked along the side of the Plunge located at 
1 Garrard Boulevard in Richmond.  Use this link to get to the website to sign up for 
an appointment. Use the Sponsor Code RICHMOND to find our drive and make your 
appointment. Anyone who donates at our drive will receive one FREE SWIM and will 
be eligible for discount tickets for Great America.  

mailto:mike_uberti@ci.richmond.ca.us
http://redcrossblood.org/give/drive/driveSearch.jsp?&utm_campaign=FDRblood&gclid=CJ6Fx-C7r9QCFYJYfgodELEERw&gclsrc=aw.ds&dclid=CNiR5uC7r9QCFZFofgoduKcDQw
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/OpportunitySites
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For more information, please contact Paula Cooper-Tipton at 510-620-6831 
 

 
 

8. City Manager Chronicles 
 
I have listed below some of the topics for meetings that I attended during the past 
week in the hope that it provides an idea of the varied issues with which our 
organization deals routinely. 
 
Meetings of note this past week included: 
 

¶ Met, together with Planning Director Richard Mitchell and Project Manager Lina 
Velasco, with staff members from the State Department of Toxic Substances 
Control (DTSC), and representatives from Zeneca and UC Berkeley, to discuss 
the status of soils remediation planning at the Zeneca site along Richmondôs 
south shoreline; 

¶ Met, together with Finance Director Belinda Warner and Richmond Housing 
Authority (RHA) consultant Tia Ingram, with financial auditors from the 
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Department of Housing and Urban Development to discuss RHA financial 
operations; 

¶ Attended a tour of the Blue Apron facility in Richmond, along with Mayor Butt, 
Employment and Training Director Sal Vaca, and members of their respective 
staffs; 

¶ Attended the monthly Council of Industries luncheon, at which economists from 
Mechanics Bank spoke about the national economy; 

¶ Attended the monthly meeting of the Rent Board; 

¶ Made a presentation to Standard & Poorôs (S&P Global Ratings), along with 
Finance Director Belinda Warner, Water Resources Recovery Director Ryan 
Smith, Senior Assistant City Attorney Everett Jenkins, and members of the Cityôs 
bond finance team, regarding the proposed wastewater infrastructure bond 
financing; 

¶ Attended the Richmond Promise Board of Directors meeting; 

¶ Attended the Healthy Richmond Steering Committee, at which one of the agenda 
items included a presentation by City Council staff member Trina Jackson 
concerning Richmondôs participation in the Government Alliance on Race and 
Equity (GARE) project. 

 
These meetings were in addition to attending the regular management staff 
meeting, agenda planning, reviewing staff reports to the City Council, doing 
department head ñcheck-ins,ò having discussions on various personnel matters, and 
having short discussions with staff, community members, members of the press, etc. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about the substance of 
these or any other topics. 
 

9. Richmond Promise (RP) College Success Workshops & 2016 Scholarship 
Renewal Application 

 
College Success Workshop 

 
440 Richmond Promise Scholars from the graduating Class of 2017 will be 
representing Richmond at 55 different colleges and universities this fall!  

 
This summer, RPôs number one priority is to support its scholars through the 
summer months to ensure full-time and on-time college enrollment this fall. One way 
they are doing this is by hosting a series of College Success Workshops in June and 
July. These workshops are open and mandatory for all scholarship recipients.  

 
Nearly 300 scholars attended the first four workshops! RP offered their thanks to its 
participating partner organizations: Youth Finance Institute of America (YFIA), 
SparkPoint, Students Rising Above, and Contra Costa College for making these 
workshops a success.  

 
Didnôt attend a workshop yet? Thatôs okay! The Richmond Promise team will be 
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holding one more workshop in July. Please encourage a scholar in your life to sign 
up and attend if they havenôt: 
 

¶ Thursday, July 27: College Success Workshop #5 (for ALL Richmond 
Promise Scholars) RSVP Today!  

 

 
 
2016 Scholarship Renewal Application 

 
The application to renew the Richmond Promise Scholarship for next school year is 
open for our Class of 2016 Scholars!  

 
The application can be found here and is due July 15, 2017. Students will need their 
FAFSA/Dream Act Student Aid Report, unofficial transcript, and class schedule for 
this upcoming school year. This application is only for Class of 2016 Richmond 
Promise Scholars who are just completing their first year of college. 

 
Please remind a scholar in your life about this deadline! 

 
Questions or need assistance? Info@richmondpromise.org or 510-761-7231. 
 

10. Richmond Library Teens Scholarship 
 
On Wednesday, June 14th, the 20th annual Richmond Library Teens S.A.T. 
Scholarship was awarded to Marisol Contreras at the West Contra Costa Unified 

https://www.google.com/url?hl=en&q=https://rpsummermakeup.eventbrite.com&source=gmail&ust=1497645215660000&usg=AFQjCNGo8uPOk1FewG2d_bzg0irfd3hWMg
http://www.scholarsapply.org/richmondpromiserenewal
mailto:Info@richmondpromise.org
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School District Meeting.  Funding for the scholarship came from fees students paid 
for the six-week Library Teens S.A.T. Preparation Workshop that is sponsored by 
the Friends of the Richmond Public Library in collaboration with the West County Ed 
Fund.  Marisol is a graduate of Middle College High School who will be attending UC 
Davis in the fall of 2017. She stressed that, ñhelping the community doesnôt help just 
one generation, but generations from then on.ò 
 

 
 

11. We Need Your Input on the Cityôs Local Hazard Mitigation Plan 
 

The City of Richmond is updating its Local Hazard Mitigation Plan in partnership with 
Contra Costa County. The Local Hazard Mitigation Plan serves as a coordinating 
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document for the City and approximately three dozen local agencies and special 
purpose districts to reduce their risks from a wide range of potential natural and non-
natural hazards, including earthquakes, floods, wildfires, and extreme heat. 
 
You can be a part of this effort to update the current plan by taking just a few short 
minutes to fill out our brief survey. 
 
The current plan was developed in 2011 and approved in April of 2012; it is 
expected that the update process will take approximately six months. Thank you for 
your time and contribution to this effort! 
 

12. Richmond Urban Garden Contest 
 
There is still time to register for this year's Urban Garden Contest! Make sure to 
visit www.RichmondCAMayor.org for more information and to register.  All entrants 
receive complimentary passes to the Soil Not Oil Conference on September 8-9 at 
the Richmond Memorial Auditorium. 
 
This annual event hosted by Mayor Tom Butt is a great opportunity to showcase 
your garden, win prizes, and make friends! 

http://www.co.contra-costa.ca.us/6674/Take-Our-Survey
http://www.richmondcamayor.org/
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13. Kick-Off Summer FUN with Healthy Village Festival 
 
Richmond Main Street invites the entire community to come to Downtown Richmond 
for the 8th annual Healthy Village Festival on Saturday, June 24th (tomorrow!) from 
10:00 AM ï 1:00 PM at the Community Green Space (Harbour Way & Macdonald 
Avenue).  
 
Healthy Village Festival is sure to be a super fun family event all about health and 
wellness in Downtown! The event will feature ZUMBA, Health Tips, Giveaways, 
Fitness Breaks, Animals, Pony Rides, Music, Info Booths, Vendors, Arts and Crafts, 
and more! Plus...Bike Smoothies by Rich City Rides, ñAsk the Docò hosted by Kaiser 
Permanente, Food Vendors Rosemaryôs Kitchen and Civil Pops, Fitness demos by 
certified ZUMBA instructors and Anytime Fitness, and a Downtown History (mini) 
Hike ï tours depart at 11:00 AM & 12:00 PM. 
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Admission is free. All are welcome. For more information, visit 
RichmondMainStreet.org, call (510) 236-4049, or email 
admin@richmondmainstreet.org  
 

             
 

14. Fire Department and CERT Evacuation Drill for Safety 
 

On Saturday, June 3rd, the Richmond Fire Department oversaw Brickyard Landingôs 
annual emergency evacuation drill.  Fire alarm systems were activated at all five 
residential buildings, alerting residents to evacuate their homes in an orderly 
manner.  A total of 181 residents were safely evacuated and accounted for from 123 
individual condominium units. The drill met the Departmentôs egress and reflex time 
objectives, and no injuries were reported. This exercise is consistent with the Fire 
Departmentôs public education to children and adults for establishing ñexit drills in the 
homeò or ñEDITHò - always remember to establish a meeting location to ensure 
everyone is accounted for.  
 
During the exercise, Brickyard Landing volunteers encountered a ñreal worldò 
medical emergency incident, which was immediately reported to the 
firefighters.  Engine 61 (Point Richmond Station) hurried to this incident 
where medical treatment was provided and immediate medical transport was 
arranged.  Richmondôs Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) membersô 
assistance with the training exercise provided a firsthand example of our programôs 
benefits. Way to go, Richmond CERT!  
 
Find more information on Richmondôs CERT program 
at http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/339/REACTCERT 

http://richmondmainstreet.org/healthy-village-festival
tel:(510)%20236-4049
mailto:admin@richmondmainstreet.org
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/339/REACTCERT
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15. Community Services Highlights 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
Community Clean-Up in North Richmond 
 
Join us on Saturday, June 24th from 9:00 PM ï 3:00 PM for the beautification of 
Shields-Reid! Help us take pride in our beautiful park and join us for fun sports 
activities following the renovation. There will be BBQ, music, giveaways, and more!  
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Youth Leadership Committee is Back 
 
Are you a high school or college student looking to become a leader in your 
community? Are you interested in learning how to create a community service 
project to create positive change? Join the YLC for the upcoming school year! 
Applications are now open with workshops to begin in the fall. Weôll have field trips 
to local excursions and workshop topics on public speaking, presentations, financial 
literacy, networking, resume-building, and more! 
 
Application open here: tinyurl.com/RichmondYLC17 
 
Contact Guadalupe Morales at guadalupe_morales@ci.richmond.ca.us or call 510-
620-6553 for more info. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/Lindsab/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/I1VRPKZG/tinyurl.com/RichmondYLC17
mailto:guadalupe_morales@ci.richmond.ca.us

